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Robert Perry
Student Body President

Andrene Brooks
Secretary
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Pat Jensen
Vice-President
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Charles Johnson

Commissioner of Rallies

Student Council

Bob Perry, a virtual unknown, won the student
body presidency for 1955 - 1956 in a surprising
victory. An affable fellow, Bob probably met
more people at conventions, conferences, and
other meetings than the rest of the council
as a whole. However, as the chairman at Mon-
day council meetings, Bob was a stern chief
executive,

Jack Saxon

Treasurer

Gail Hartman

Social Chairman



Bob Sullivan

Commissioner of Publicity

Marcia Johnson
Commissioner of Drives

Clifford Harmon

Commissioner of Student Affairs

Ralph Caudillo

Commissioner of Elections

Kathy Wilson

Commissioner of Publications

Laurence O'Reilly

Representative to the
Board of Athletic Control

Nikki Nostrand
Representative from
Women's Athletics

Tom Boggs
Fourteenth Grade President

Kathie Jacobs
Thirteenth Grade President

Crane Zumwalt
Twelfth Grade President

Dave Melander
Eleventh Grade President
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Fou.teenth Grade

L to R: Marcia Johnson, treasurer;
Tom buygs, president;

Pat Brooks, vice-president;

Marilyn Earley, secretary.

v S

Twelfth Grade

L to R: Pat Eddlestone, secretary; Margot Lilly,
vice-president; Crane Zumwalt, president; Chuckie
Guerard, treasurer.

Eleventh Grade
L to R: Mary McCullough, secretary; Joyce Wong,

vice-president; Dave Melander, president; Mary
Little, treasurer.

Thirteenth Grade

L to R: Barbara Heil, treasurer;
Kathie Jacobs, president;

Don DeNevi, vice-president;
Pat Shum, secretary.
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L to R: Ron Walker, associate justice; David H. Rule, chief justice;
Palma Polsinelli, associate justice; Ron lsetti, associate |ustice.

Student Cowtt

Stockton College's student judicial system was
completed this year; not only was there an
effective court for traffic and minor violations,
but there was also a supreme court. The courf
officials included four justices, two prosecuting
attorneys, three defense attorneys, two clerks
and a court recorder,

Bob Beardslee, clerk; Arlene Roza,
court recorder; Tim Blumberg, clerk.

Jim O'Berg, prosecuting attorney,
quizzes patrolman Clyde Davis

as to the nature of a violation

and Arlene Roza

records the conversation.
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Front Row: L to R: Fred Ramalho, Kathie Jacobs, Betty Lowry, Jaci Williams, Gerry Garden, Lindley Thomas.

Row 2: Edmund Lewis,

Student Affairs Com-
missioner Cliff Harmon
was in charge of this
committee. Anystudent
interested in the work
of the committee was
eligible to be a mem-
ber. Some of the prob-
lems that confronted
the group included mor-
al lapses, cleaning up
the campus, and the
traffic in the parking lot.
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Wilder Bentley,

John Arnold,

James

Hicks, John

Dennis,

Irving Goleman.

The Board of Publications membership
was increased this year to include not
only the editors of the student publi-
cations and journalism advisers, but
also four faculty members from the

"outside."

One of the board's prime

functions is to select the editors of
the paper and the yearbook.

Student Apbainy Conunittee

Front Row: L to R: Judy Goleman,

Jean Reyburn.

Row 2:

Bill Maasburg, Jaci Williams,

Margot Lilly, Joan Silver,

Gwen
Bob Beardslee,

Hintzen,
Cliff ‘Harmon,

Jo Ann Moore,

Ron Walker,

Janet McGinley,
Gary Lambert.




On Ground: L to R: Gary Lambert, Dee Lambert, Rich Roberts. Kneeling: L to R: Kathy Wilson, Bev Roberts, Dona Carlson, Diane Williams, Judy Booth, Margo Coolures,
Connie McGraw. Row |: Duncan McPherson, Frank Obien, Barbara Wilson, Gayle Smith, Clyde Sweet, Joanne Rushing, Gracelyn Travel, Penny Bloom, Michaela Loy,
Nancy Guth, Shirley Huston, Stephene Barosso, Vicki Barosso, Patsy Paul, Patricia Brown, Janice Pigozzi, Barbara Heikkinen, Marilyn Stanley, Lorma Farley, Loretta Ragsdale.
Row 2: Mary Reynosa, Carmen San Agustin, Kathy Matkin, Barbara Heil, Susan Chisamore, Carla Chrisman, Carolyn Chiapale, Marilyn Coil, Jan Schuh, Ted Katzakian,
vice-president; Charles Johnson, president; Ronald Walker, treasurer; Dale Scott, historian; Hart Weaver, keeper of the bell; Phyllis Coon, Jolene Calestini, Sharon Stewart,
Mary McCullough, Helen Gaine, Maryann Mangold, Linda Barosso, Rosalie Lindquist. Row 3: Frank Garibaldi, Phillip Bingham, John Morones, Tommy Haley,
Dennis Lindholm, Gilbert Mata, Clifford Harmon, Janis Smith, Arleen Shillingburg, Gwen Hintzen, Geraldine Brown, Annett Waddell, Darlene Mills, Ruth Bollinger,
Marlene Bartlett, Jeri Henderson, Joyce Dorcey, Julie Ellis, Diane Spangler, Jane Caldwell, Barbara Heston. Row 4: Ramona Padilla, Ora Harmon, Darlene Gesswein,
Laura Litchfield, Ardean Overseth, Betty Balkwill, Pat Adams, Brenda Harris, Jane Layson, Barbara Kay, Arleen Valterza, Marcella Benavidez, Rita Franco,
Barbara Giavdrone, Janet Ambrogio, Margaret Difenderfer, Cecile Cain, Evelyn Bailey, Thelma Tarkington, Janet Hartman, Pat Kizer. Row 5: Grace Wilson,
Caroline Ramos, Judith Mierkey, Rosalyn Scott, Mary Wallen, Arlene Higday, Marilyn Burgess, Janet Jones, Lou Karim, Annette Newell, Martha Terzakis,
Chuckie Guerard, Ann Quinn, Julie Wager, Jean Reyburn, Pat Jensen, Glenna Mowry, Judy Teter, Marcia Johnson, Judie Kenyon, Pat Fuller, Darlene Pyeatt,
Lorene Pyeatt, Rosemarie Sgheiza. Row &: Yolanda Castillanos, Margaret Rustigian, Sally May, Evelyn Perl, Gail Diven, Patricia Spooner, Carlita Isaacs, Pat Sloneker,
Mary Turley, Mary Mouriski, Judi Hammond, Joyce Owens, Saundra Moden, Bert Heim, Carol Meinig, Mary Lemon, Bill Buettner, Cynthia Surber, Beth Tremaine,
Lyle Burgess, Henry Osborne, Barbara Shellgross, Lee Pope.




Perhaps the most active organization on campus was the Rally Committee, with a membership of 204 students.
Pom-poms, beanies, and rally blocks were sold to arouse the spirit of the student body. The biggest project of
the group was the planning and organization of a train trip that more than 600 guys and gals took to Sacramento
for a football game. ""The Trip" was a tremendous success, and may be well on the way to becoming an SC tradition.

The Rally Committee was also responsible for the drill feam that came info existence during basketball season.

L to R: Annett Waddell, captain: Nancy Goth, Ora Harmon, Marilyn Stanley, Ramona Padilla, Darlean Gesswein, Micheala Loy,
Edna Williams, Jerry Gibbs, Juanita Reynolds, Barbara Heikkinen, Joann Neugebauer, Beth Tremaine, Rosalyn Scott, Jerry Calton, majorette. Page 33



Yuter-Club Council --- Fall
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Front Row: L to R: Kathie Jacobs, Pat Brooks, Chuckie Guerard, Nikki Nostrand, secretary: Pat Jensen, president:
Margot Lilly, Virginia Alexson, Joyce Wong, Ramona Garcia. Row 2: Mike Thomas, Ron Wong, Cliff Harmon,
Gene Wiss, Jack Saxon, Jess Ferrer, Richard Alvarez. Row 3: Dan Martinez, lLance Byard, Larry Deaton, Chauncey
Kepford, Don Velez, Ruben Bacci, Ron Walker, Bruce Hyman.

Inter-Club Council, with Student Body Vice-President of all the clubs served as members. The meetings
Pat Jensen leading the way, formed several concrete provided a fine opportunity for the organizations
ideas concerning projects on campus. The presidents to exchange ideas.

Juten-Club Council --- Spring
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Front Row: L to R: Deanna Daclan, Margot Lilly, Ramona Garcia, Joyce Wong, Chuckie Guerard, Pat Jensen, president:
Pat Brooks, WNikki Nostrand, secretary; Virginia Alexson, Kathie Jacobs. Row 2: Art Holland, Ron Wong Tom Dixon,
Ron Walker, Richard Alvarez, Dan Martinez, Gene Wiss, Ron Olvera. Row 3: George Firpo, Don DeNevi, Don Velez,
Page 34 Bruce Hyman, Richard Laursen, Bob Peny, Ruben Bacci, George McCollum, Lance Byard.



A Check
out the

Exchequen

The 1955-56 school year was one of the
best from the financial viewpoint in the
history of the school. One of the largest
budgets ever approved by the student
council registers the success of the

council in locating sources of revenue. Student body treasurer Jack Saxon and college
accountant Olive Gullison give the books a workout.

Student body card sales soared to a
new high of 1,347. The snack bar was
a veritable gold mine. The apple ma-
chines were busier than ever. A size-
able reserve from last year made it a bright season financially. While the budget listing below is not
intended to be a complete accounting, it will show roughly where the money came from and where it went.

ATHLETICS: $3.00 from each student body card was automatically set aside for athletics. All other athletic funds
came from the sale of tickets to games and were not accountable in the student budget.

THE COLLEGIAN: The school paper expected expenses of $1,630.00 mostly for photography and engraving.
Expected income was established at only $630.00. The council set aside $1,000.00 to balance the paper's budget.

EL RECUERDO: The yearbook looked forward to expenses of $11,555.00, but income of only $6,850. Approxi-
mately $1,000.00 of the income came from advertising, the other $5,850.00 from the sale of yearbooks. The
Council voted $4,705.00.

SNACK BAR: The dispensing of hamburgers, hot dogs, shakes, cokes, etfc., was expected to bring in $21,000.00
during the 1955-56 school year. Expenses, mostly for supplies and the food to be serve.. was set at $17,000.00,
leaving an expected profit of $4,000.00 for the year. The snack bar actually did much better than expected and
the final profit is now estimated at near $7,000.00.

INCOME ITEMS ONLY: The Council expected to sell 1250 student body cards at $8.00 each which would bring
the expected total to $10,000.00. Since card sales were actually over 1300, more money than was anticipated
rolled into the student treasury this year. The only other item in this category was the expectation of $1,000.00
from rental of caps and gowns.

EXPENSE ITEMS ONLY: The Council appropriated the following sums for activities which had no source of
income: awards, $100.00; Colt band, $190.00; Colt debate, $125.00; general student body supplies, $550.00;
junior college student government conference, $500.00; miscellaneous, $200.00; Mustang band, $138.00; Mustang
debate, $500.00; promotional activities of student association, $250.00; rallies, song and vell leaders, $300.00;
social activities, $500.00.

RESERVES AND SURPLUS: The student body treasury contained $8,827.18 when the year started. After appro-
priations and budget allowances were made, the treasurer estimated the surplus would amount to $11,086.18,
an increase of approximately $2,400.00 during the year.
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